
 

February 15, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Burgess, Chairperson 

House Committee on Government Efficiency 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Burgess: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2723 by House Committee on Government Efficiency 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2723 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2723 would require each state agency which uses a commercial printer for 

promotional advertising services to aid in the performance of the state agency’s powers, duties, 

and functions to obtain such services through competitive bidding.  All electronic files used by 

the commercial printing service provider in printing the state agency’s materials would be 

required to be returned to the state agency from which the electronic material came.  The bill 

would also repeal KSA 74-5033, which granted an exception to the Kansas Department of 

Wildlife, Parks, and Tourism regarding bid requirements when the Department contracts for 

promotional advertising services.    

 

 The Kansas Department of Wildlife, Parks, and Tourism indicates there would be no 

fiscal effect on agency operations resulting from the passage of HB 2723. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Marilyn Jacobson, DofA  

 Chris Tymeson, KDWPT 


